Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Special Selectboard Meeting

January 22, 2015
The Eden Selectboard held a special meeting at the Town office on January 22, 2015.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Dale Tatro, Jubal Durivage, David Whitcomb, H. Bruce Burnor, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.
Ricky opened the meeting at 4:05PM.
The purpose of this meeting was to finalize the budget and town warning.  The Selectboard discussed the warning with David and Bruce.  David felt the discussion on how to handle tax sale purchases should be a separate article instead of under other business.  Bruce expressed concern that the current wording could result in multiple motions making it confusing for the voters.  After discussion the wording was changed and placed as a separate article.  The Selectboard also reviewed with David and Bruce how it is handling the Whitney Lane appropriation voted at Town Meeting 2013.  As the money appropriated was not included in the FY14-15 Highway budget it was not raised by taxes.  This year the Selectboard took the balance to be raised divided by the remaining number of years and added this amount to the highway budget.  The budget worksheet showing FY13-14, FY14-15 and proposed FY15-16 was reviewed.  David and Bruce’s input into the warning and budget were appreciated by the Selectboard.  David also mentioned that State laws have changed so that an item being voted on at the meeting place by Australian ballot can be discussed at the meeting.  At this time David and Bruce left the meeting.

The Selectboard had reviewed some of the town report pages provided to them at the last meeting.  Tracey reported that except for a few late reports which are due anytime, all else is ready to go to the printer and she plans to deliver it by the first of next week.  Ricky made the motion to accept the town report as prepared.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved.  The Selectboard took a final look at the budgets for Selectboard and Highway accounts for FY15-16.  Dale made the motion to accept the proposed budgets of:  Selectboard - $357,718.00; local appropriations - $18,000; other appropriations - $12,481.99; Highway - $480,442.00.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved.  Dale made the motion to accept the Annual Town Warning for March 3, 2015.  Jubal seconded the motion.  Approved and signed.

The Selectboard discussed information they wish to gather and have available for reference on town meeting day.

 Meeting adjourned at 5:30PM.
Unapproved minutes,
Tracey Morin
Selectboard Assistant
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